General Studies Committee

Minutes of the October 26, 2004 Meeting

Members present: Larry Daily, Dan DiLella, Patricia Dwyer, Karen Green, c.

lynne hannah, John Landolt, Stephanie Slocum-Schaffer (chair), Alan Tinkler

I.
Approval of GSC Minutes of September 28, 2004 m/s/p

II.
Language on the four areas of focus for the General Studies external

review was distributed. Dr. Slocum-Schaffer reported that Ann Ferren will be

the external reviewer and that interested members could join Dr. Ferren for

a lunch to be scheduled during her visit.

III.
Assessment

a)
Dr. Dwyer reported that the results of the Noel Levitz survey were

very positive and that a presentation of those results will be made to the

faculty and staff.

b)
Dr. Dwyer also reported that the National Survey of Student

Engagement has been adopted for use in campus assessment efforts.

Administration of this instrument will alternate with administration of the

Noel Levitz survey.

c)
Dr. Slocum-Schaffer reported that, with only two exceptions,

assessment plans have been received from all departments with general

studies courses.

IV.
The Computer Literacy Certification was discussed. The form is now

being distributed as part of the graduation application packets given to

students and the Registrar's office will now automatically check student

transcripts for the completion of CIS 102 or EDUC 209. Other means of

fulfilling the requirement will still require the advisor's signature. The

purpose of the Computer Literacy Requirement was also discussed.

V.
Dr. Dwyer distributed copies of a proposal for a Multi-discipline

building to be submitted to the Capitol Campaign. The building is intended

to house most General Studies courses. The need for and feasibility of such

a building were discussed.

VI.
The need for online General Studies courses and the issues involved

in offering such courses was discussed.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Z. Daily

